Traditionalists Weigh Vatican's Map to Unity

▲ by John Thavis

ROME (CNS) - Leaders of the traditionalist Society of St. Pius X met to review the Vatican's conditions for full reintegration into the Catholic Church, and said afterward that a response would be given after further

The meeting Oct. 7 in Albano, a hill town outside of Rome, brought together 28 of the society's officials, including seminary rectors and regional superiors from around the world. They examined a document presented by the Vatican in September, a "doctrinal preamble" listing several principles the society must agree with in order to move toward full reconciliation.

A brief statement from the traditionalist society said participants "manifested a profound unity in their will to maintain the faith in its integrity and its fullness, faithful to the lesson which Archbishop Marcel Lefebvre left them.... I have handed over what I myself have received."

The late Archbishop Lefebvre was excommunicated in 1988 after ordaining bishops against papal orders. The Vatican in 2009 opened a series of doctrinal talks with the society, in an effort by Pope Benedict XVI to repair the rupture.

The contents of the doctrinal preamble have not been made public. In its statement, the society said the pre-

amble would be further analyzed by the top leaders of the organization, including Bishop Bernard Fellay, the head of the society, and two assistants, Father Niklaus Pfluger and Father Alain-Marc Nely.

It said they hoped to present a response to the Vatican "in a reasonable time."

In an interview published on the society's website Oct. 2, Father Pfluger said that "corrections" to the doctrinal preamble may be necessary.

"It is our duty to send Rome an answer that reflects our position and unambiguously represents the concerns of tradition. We owe it to our mission of fidelity to Catholic tradition not to make any compromises," he said.

Father Pfluger also criticized the

upcoming interfaith meeting in Assisi, convened by Pope Benedict, as a sign that the Vatican was still going down the wrong path in implementing the Second Vatican Council.

"Assisi III and even more the unfortunate beatification of John Paul II but also many other examples make it clear that the leadership of the church, now as before, is not ready to give up the false principles of Vatican II and their consequences," he said.

"Therefore any 'offer' made to tradition must guarantee us the freedom to be able to continue our work and our critique of 'modernist Rome.' And to be honest, this seems to be very, very difficult. Again, any false or dangerous compromise must be ruled out," he said.

Bishop Places Retired Priest on Administrative Leave

The Diocese of Brooklyn has placed Msgr. Thomas Brady on administrative leave following an allegation of inappropriate contact with a minor. He will remain on leave pending a thorough investigation of the matter by the Staten Island District Attorney. Brooklyn District Attorney Charles J. Hynes recused himself from the case because of a personal friendship with Msgr. Brady.

Msgr. Brady was born in 1933 and ordained a priest in 1959. He retired as pastor of Good Shepherd parish on June 30, 2009. Bishop Nicholas DiMarzio has requested prayers for "the victims of misconduct as well as for Msgr. Brady."

A spokesperson for the diocese said that Msgr. Brady had suffered two strokes and was recently undergoing chemotherapy for lung cancer. A relative said Msgr. Brady had been showing some signs of dementia and that he was just not himself lately.

Bishop DiMarzio encourages any person who has been abused by clergy or church personnel to report the abuse to civil authorities and a reporting line has been established to facilitate that process: 888-643-4499. All calls are handled with the utmost respect and confidentiality.

If You Can Dream It... You Can Do It!



Over 70 Programs and Majors • Affordable Tuition • Distinguished Professors • Generous Scholarship Program Internship Opportunities • NCAA Division | Athletic Program • Flexible Transfer Policies

SFC.edu

OPEN HOUSE

For Incoming Freshmen, Transfers and Adult Learners Sunday, October 30, 10am-2pm



180 Remsen St. Brooklyn Heights 718.489.5200